

NAVARRE YOUTH SPORTS ASSOCIATION

Dear NYSA Members,

I hope this letter finds you in good spirits. As we approach the conclusion of another successful year, we are delighted to extend an invitation for your attendance at our Annual Meeting. We would like to express our gratitude for the numerous hours you have dedicated to making this organization the cornerstone of our community. Your generosity and commitment have fostered an environment that promotes growth, teamwork, and a passion for physical activity among the next generation.

The Annual Meeting is a crucial event in our calendar, providing us with the opportunity to reflect on the accomplishments of the past year, discuss future initiatives, and, most importantly, elect new Directors to our Board.

Your participation and input are highly valued, as they contribute significantly to the growth and success of our organization. This meeting is not just a formality but a collaborative effort to shape the direction of our organization.

Over the past year, we have made considerable progress in our programs, leading to remarkable growth among the boys and girls in our community. The Navarre Youth Sports Association (NYSA) successfully processed over 3,800 registrations and maintained eleven sports programs. We have collaborated closely with Santa Rosa County to strategize future enhancements to our park facilities and secured improved security lighting to enhance safety within our parks.

In addition, we have taken a more proactive role in field maintenance by consulting with local experts to ensure our fields meet high standards. This initiative has been supported by the acquisition of new equipment and an increase in labor resources. We are working tirelessly to make sure each program gets everything they need to be successful

Throughout the year, we have consistently advocated for additional space to ensure we can continue serving the youth of Navarre effectively for years to come. Santa Rosa County recognizes our needs and has shown interest in identifying land to support the expansion of our recreational sports programs in the area.

This Board has been dedicated to advocating for our youth to our community leaders, creating and implementing policies to ensure that our children are protected and treated fairly, and improving facilities, grounds, and equipment amongst all programs while being fiscally responsible.

At the voting sites you will find a copy of our last 990, our financial reports as of 8/31/2024, and a copy of our current agreement with Santa Rosa County. Financial records and BOD meeting minutes are always available to our members in the front office upon request.

Thank you for your ongoing support, and we look forward to serving your boys and girls over the coming year.

Best Regards,

NYSA Board of Directors